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Board Agenda Letter 

TO: Board of Directors

FROM: Jill Pahl for Trent Cave - Manager 
Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority 

REPORT BY: Belinda Yamate, Secretary, 253-4471 

SUBJECT: DRTS, ACSL, Quarry and PHWCF Quarterly Report.

RECOMMENDATION

DEVLIN ROAD RECYCLING AND TRANSFER STATION (DRTS), AMERICAN CANYON SANITARY LANDFILL (ACSL), 
OAT HILL QUARRY, AND PERMANENT HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION FACILITY (PHWCF) QUARTERLY 
REPORT.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ITEM: Discussion of the April through June 2005 quarterly report of DRTS, 
ACSL, Quarry and PHWCF activities.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

See the background and attachments.

FISCAL IMPACT

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT

ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: The proposed action is not a project as defined by 14 California Code of 
Regulations 15378 (State CEQA Guidelines) and therefore CEQA is not applicable.



BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION

AMERICAN CANYON SANITARY LANDFILL
Air Quality 
All issues are abated as they arise. The July monthly report is attached. 

Leachate
Leachate is being re-circulated on a pilot program to the newer southern section of the landfill. It appears the 
leachate mound is starting to reduce due to the increased cones of depression around the wells. 264,000 gallons 
were transported for disposal.  An additional 672,037 gallons were used in the shallow soaker well system.

Storm Water Monitoring
No news.
Inspection Reports
The Local Enforcement Agency inspection report for the quarter is attached. 

DEVLIN ROAD TRANSFER STATION 
Tonnage
The Authority accepted 66,267tons at the Transfer Station during the quarter. In addition, 250 tons was hauled to 
Keller Canyon from the City of Vallejo’s Lemon Street Facility.  

Inspection Reports
The inspection reports are attached. Recycling and Reuse Area Improvements were made to the area to clarify the 
flow through the site.

Construction and Demolition
Separate collection initiated in the middle of March and a total of 606 tons was accepted.  The contamination rate 
was around 30%.  Allied Waste continues to make improvements to the program.

PERMANENT HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION FACILITY 
See the attached information. 

OAT HILL QUARRY 
No news.

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS
A . July Air Report 
B . ACSL Inspection 4/13/05 
C . DRTS Inspection 4/05 
D . DRTS Inspection 5/19/05 
E . DRTS Inspection 6/05 
F . CIWMB Site Visit Memo 7/20/05 
G . PHWCF Report 2nd Quarter 
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